

Hoe Lane Ware, Herts SG12 9NX Tel: 01920 462210

Email: admin@presdales.herts.sch.uk

3rd February 2023

Dear Parent/Carer/Student

Much Ado About Nothing

A reminder has been sent out today regarding this year's school production. We hope to see many of you next week at, what I'm sure will be, another excellent production from our Drama Department.

Sporting Successes

Well done to the U16 netball team who, following their runner-up place at last weekend's Regional Finals, have qualified for the National Finals in March. It was a very long day for the students and they were outstanding throughout.

On Monday, our U12 football team won the district 6 a-side tournament, beating Hailybury Turnford on penalties in the final. On Tuesday, our U13 football team reached the semi-finals of the County Cup following their 4-1 victory against Goffs.

Congratulations to April Mills, Year 10, who has been provisionally selected to be part of the East Herts Team for the ESSA National Inter-Division Swimming Championships in March. For more student successes please see the Presdales PE Facebook page.

Well done to all of the students involved, and thank you to the PE staff for their continued support by providing these extra-curricular clubs for our students.

Teacher Recruitment

If you are interested in working in schools, not just as teachers, but also support staff, then you may be interested in attending The Annual Hertfordshire Schools Recruitment Fair. Please click here for further information.

Strike Action

The next planned strike is on Wednesday 1st March. We are analysing what the impact to lessons would be if the same number of staff are on strike. I will update parents with our plans nearer the time, but aim to give as much notice as I am able to.

Wishing you all a pleasant weekend.

Regards

Mr M Warren Headteacher



